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Catch22 Haringey Intensive Intervention Project

Personal tutor programme funded by the Society of London Ragamuffins
Catch22 is a national charity dedicated to helping young people out of difficult situations. We believe that every young person deserves the chance to get on in life, no matter what.

Catch22 Haringey Intensive Intervention Project (HIIP) works with young people aged 10 to 19, who are deemed hard to reach and in need of significant incentives to engage, both in terms of enforcement and positive activities. We make sure that we intervene in time to encourage the young person to make positive changes in their life.

The Society of London Ragamuffins got involved with Catch22 (HIIP) after a chance meeting at the local magistrate’s court. One of our key workers had accompanied a young person to court, and got talking to a solicitor who was the son-in-law of one of the ‘Rags’. The key worker explained how our service helps to support disadvantaged young people, and this fitted the Ragamuffins aims and ethos, so they decided that we would be the beneficiaries of the 2011 President’s project. 
There followed a meeting with the president, Philip Purdie and Jeff Jarman who came down to visit our head office in Kent to talk with the manager of the HIIP  service and the Area Manager.   Discussions took place about the needs of the young people in Haringey and also how the Ragamuffin Society could get involved in offering some support.  It was clearly identified that one of the biggest obstacles for some of the young people was their struggle to overcome some of the very basic educational skills that would help them move on in life and progress onto positive lifestyles.  
Alongside the above, there were also a number of other different options that could provide support to the young people, but finally it was decided on a personal English and Maths tutor programme to support our young people who were due to sit their GCSEs in summer 2011, and those who were struggling to keep up academically with their peers. During the course of our work at Catch22 HIIP, we identified that many of the young people we worked with needed additional support in their core subjects, due to various issues including low academic attainment, truancy from school, or behavioural problems resulting in exclusion.  We wanted to offer the opportunity for 6 young people to receive one-to-one support in English and Maths. We envisioned that this would consist of two hours a week for six weeks, and estimated the cost for this (hiring the personal tutors, text books and stationery) would be approximately £1500.

We spoke to our young people and identified 6 young people who fitted the criteria for the programme. We recruited two tutors; both had previous experience of working with young people in our client group, and had excellent engagement skills. The sessions were all held after school, which meant the young people gave up their own time to attend, and they really looked forward to coming.
Prior to attending their sessions, the young people identified which particular topics they had the most difficulty with (e.g. algebra), and this enabled the tutor to give effective one-to-one tutoring, and techniques that would help them to learn in the future using a range of creative resources. Additionally, the young people had the opportunity to discuss what options were open to them after sitting their exams; which in turn allowed them to make informed decisions regarding their future careers. Alongside our core young people, we were also able to support a young person’s sibling with his GCSE re-takes, and also gave him some advice and guidance regarding college. As a result of this intervention, the young man in question successfully applied and gained a place on a performing arts course. 
As most of the young people are currently sitting their GCSE’s, we do not yet have the results but we can clearly state that there has been much beneficial advantages from the tutoring was in regard to their academic achievement. We have seen a significant improvement and better understanding of literacy and numeracy, raised self esteem, and awareness of career options for all the young people involved.  This has also presented in other ways where we have seen improved time keeping, attendance at other activities, and an overall higher level of motivation to improve and make good their lives. 
The support that the Society of London Ragamuffins has offered has impacted on young peoples lives, and whilst it is difficult to measure the long term benefits, it is clear to us that it has given access to opportunities that these young people may never have received without that added extra support that the Rags have provided. 
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